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Be it remembered that a regular meeting of Long Beach, Mississippi, was begun at 5:30 

o’clock p.m., Thursday, the 26th day of January 2017, in the Long Beach City Hall Meeting Room, 

201 Jeff Davis Avenue, in said City, and the same being the time, date and place fixed for holding 

said meeting. 

 There was present and in attendance on said Commission and at the meeting the following 

named persons Commission Chairman Frank Olaivar, Commissioners Donald Frazer, Randy 

Fischer, Chris Carrubba, Jeff Hansen, Nicholas Brown, Ron Robertson, Debra Cook, Planning 

Commission Advisor/Consultant Bill Hessell and minutes Clerk Veronica Howard. 

 Commissioner Jim Heinzel was absent the meeting.  

There being a quorum present and sufficient to transact the business of this meeting, the 

following proceedings were had and done. 

********************************************** 

Commissioner Robertson made motion seconded by Commissioner Fischer and unanimously 

carried to approve the regular meeting minutes of January 12, 2017 as submitted. 

********************************************** 

It came for consideration under old business discussion regarding amending the zoning 

ordinance to allow special use permits in all zoning districts.  

No action was taken. 

********************************************** 

It came for discussion to amend the zoning ordinance 598 section 143 to add “setback 

requirements for accessory structures from other buildings.” 

 No action was taken. 

********************************************** 

It came for discussion to amend zoning ordinance 598, Section 69: Notice of hearing, to 

amend “notices to property owners within 200 ft. to 160 ft.”   

No action was taken. 

********************************************** 

It came for consideration under New Business tree removal request for a Magnolia tree for 

property located at 168 Ocean Wave Avenue, tax parcel #0711N-05-040.000 submitted by Hamilton 

Bruni as follows: 
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Commissioner Fischer made motion recommending removal of the Magnolia tree, stating 

after inspecting the tree it appeared to be in decline, seconded by Commissioner Hansen and 

unanimously carried.  
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********************************************** 

 It came for consideration certificate of resubdivision for property located on Reed Avenue, 

tax parcel #0711L-03-004.006 submitted by Timothy Salonica as follows: 
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 Based upon the Subdivision Regulations, Article II, Section 3 and the City’s Engineer 

recommendation, Commissioner Carrubba made motion, recommending approval of the certificate 

of resubdivision as submitted, seconded by Commissioner Frazer and unanimously carried. 
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******************************** 

 

 It came for discussion amending zoning ordinance 598 to allow for single-family residential 

dwellings in C-1, C-2, and C-3 district to run with the land. 

No action was taken or needed. 

There being no further business to come before the Planning Commission at this time 

Commissioner Fischer made motion seconded by Commissioner Robertson and unanimously 

carried to adjourn the meeting until the next regular scheduled meeting in due course. 

    APPROVED: 

             

    Commission Chairman, Frank Olaivar 

 

 

    Date:      

ATTEST: 

         

Veronica Howard, Minutes Clerk 


